Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to DDA—July 7, 2010

Last night’s CAC meeting was devoted to a variety of downtown issues. We continue our watchful approach to maintaining tenants in Courthouse Square by working to develop a list of phone numbers to call in case of emergency. I also met with Carolyn Hastings and her replacement, Elizabeth Adams, to make sure that the Housing Bureau for Seniors establishes closer contact with future residents. We continue our support for Zingerman’s as a very special “unique” case. We will help them to work through problems of zoning and historic preservation so they can continue their important role as a center for business activity. They are a special asset to the Kerrytown Area and the Downtown.
 CAC members strongly support your consideration of providing them assistance in their attempt to seek Brownfield money for their expansion. 

CAC members continue to support the DDA in its efforts to develop and implement its comprehensive Parking/Transportation Demand Management Strategies Program –seeking new directions and solutions for the downtown that will not involve building any more parking structures.

We were very pleased with Sandi Smith’s successful support for a Residential Parking Permit system in the Old Fourth Ward. We hope it will eventually include all the near Downtown, Central Area neighborhoods that adjoin the Downtown Development Authority District.  This fits into an overall parking/Transportation Plan for the City.

We are very interested in moving forward on the Fuller Road Transportation Center—which will have major implications for the future of the downtown as well as the entire community.  We hope to involve ourselves in all the issues relating to the Fuller project as well as the connectors that will eventually bring people to and from the downtown.

We are not supportive of any more parking structures being built in the downtown.  Future parking must be a part of a comprehensive plan that involves other creative alternatives. It is very important to us that planning includes adding more downtown residents. They may be less likely to depend upon auto transportation.

Any comprehensive parking/transportation plan must include strategies for putting our downtown surface parking lots to better use. The CAC strongly supports the DDA taking a leading role in creating a process for the development of an area plan for all the locations relating to the Library Lot. The Library and the Blake Transit Center are a central part of the planning.  We hope for mixed use on the Library Lot and the former YMCA site.  We admire your current creative approach to the Blake Transit Center and we intend to be a part of the public meetings that will take place as a part of shaping plans for that important transportation site.
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